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President’s Perspective 

Thoughts from my perspective… 

 

We had great weather during the month of December, but 

made up for it with the brutal cold temps January. We wel-

come mild temps approaching and longer daylight hours each 

day. This brings our thoughts to planning ahead to showing, 

foaling out mares, breeding and trail riding season.  

Our January virtual meeting brought discussion about our 

show in 2024. Our OEIP / WSCA show in Litchfield is June 

1st.  Seeking or donating sponsorships is something we can 

all do to help insure that this show is able to be successful. 

Volunteering is also a fun way to get involved and meet new 

people. At this meeting, we also discussed forming a commit-

tee to explore the possibility of bringing back our May rated show for 2025 which has been held 

in Verndale. As always, your input is welcomed. 

 At the March meeting in Paynesville, we are excited to present our members with their awards 

from the Ambassador program and the Hands & Hooves program. NMAHA is proud to give back 

to our members and I am happy to see the number of participants! Your membership is important 

to us. As we strive to grow our club and share our love for the Arabian horse, please think of oth-

ers who you may encourage to join us. Horse ownership is not a prerequisite for membership. 

NMAHA aims to offer something for everyone. 

 I would like to thank Mesa Lieser for her years of service to NMAHA as she steps off as a board 

member. We have always appreciated her thoughts and ideas. Roz Gilbert has been a major sup-

porter of NMAHA for decades, serving on the board, managing our May show and being the 

membership chairperson. Thank you for all that you did for our club and I wish you the very best 

in your next chapter. I also want to recognize Kaitlyn Frenchick’s service to Region 10 as their 

past Youth Coordinator.   NMAHA welcomes Laura Loch to the board.  

This is my final message for this term as your President as my incumbency has come to an end. I 

have turned the reins over to Lynda Frenchick who has done a splendid job being our President in 

past years.  

Here is to an upcoming year of goals reached, joy fulfilled and being united with our beautiful 

Arabian horses.  

 

Jean Liestman 
NMAHA President 
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Meeting Minutes  

January 2024 

The meeting was held virtually via Google Meet on January 20, 2024.   
President, Jean Liestman called the meeting to order at 1:02. Members present in were:  J. Liestman, 
L. Frenchick, J. Liestman, D. Michaelis, K. Frenchick, A. Schleper, G. Schleper, M. Lieser and L. Loch.  
 
There was a motion made to approve the minutes as published in the last newsletter by Laura L. and a 
second by Audrey S. 
 
Treasurer Report:  

Prior to the meeting, Valerie emailed reports including the year end financials to the officers and 
board. Via email, Valerie reported the following: 
   - A few “offset” accounts were added to the Youth, Royalty, Ambassador, and Tri-State  
         membership accounts for when donations come in. This offset of the expenses can more 

easily be seen what the actual expenses were, which should make budgeting easier. 
   - The $200 from the convention expense budget to the Ambassador budget for 2023 (as was   

discussed at the October meeting) were not moved. Since the Ambassador account did not 
go over its budget in 2023, moving the numbers was not needed. 

   - The proposed budget loss for 2023 was $3,000.  Our actual "loss" was $665 (rounded). 
 
Katilyn F. made the motion to approve the Treasurer’s report and Laura L. seconded the  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
        June Show: 
        Lynda F. gave an update on the June show. 

•  Showbill Committee 
       -The showbill is close to being finalized and the committee has made a few changes/additions    

to the showbill for 2024.  
 1. Ranch Horse classes will follow WSCA rules and include one Ranch Rail Pleasure class 

and one Ranch Riding class. 
 2. Four additional classes have been added which are, Open Pony Halter 54” & Under, Open 

Color Halter, Schooling Walk-Trot/Jog and Schooling  Walk-Trot-Canter/Lope. 
 3. Some of the W/T classes have been removed from the class list, as well as combining 

some of the 13 & Under with the 14-17 classes. 
 4. Classes containing 6 or more exhibitors maybe eligible for the Roll of the Die —money 

winning classes. 
•    Judges 
        - Stacey Busswitz and Josh Tjosaas will receive a copy of the showbill once it’s complete.    
•     Volunteers 
      -  Darcie M. has volunteered to be the ring steward. 
       -  Laura L. will volunteer where needed. 
       -  The 4-H Horse Judging teams that NMAHA sponsored should be contacted for being volun 

teers. 
•      Sponsorships 
       -  As always, sponsorships are a big need for this show to continue.     
               

     Ambassador Program:  
    Jean L. reported that the awards are being finalized. 

•    There are 14 adults and 2 youth in the Hands and Hooves program. 
•    There are 4 adults and 1 youth participating in the Ambassador program. 
• The discussion of adding a third division for non-registered Arabians/Part Arabians to the 

Hands & Hooves program has been table until a later date. 
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Meeting Minutes Continued 

 
 

 

 
COMMITTEE REPORTS (continued) 

 Royalty Program:  
    Jaime L. reported on the Royalty. 

    - Changes have been made to the 2025 Guidelines/Application to update the verbiage pertaining 
       to not holding show in May currently.  
               -  Prior the meeting, the updated form and the promotional royalty ad was sent to Lynda F. to 

put on the NMAHA website. 
 

Arabians Unplugged: 
    Jaime L. reported on AU. 

               - It was approved to expand the AU circuit, which would allow non-Arabian clubs to participate.   
The new rules and forms were updated and Laura Mickelson will be making people aware of 
this when she emails the calendar out with show dates of clubs. Laura M. also announced this 
at the last Region 10 meeting.  Jaime L. and Jean L. will help promote this addition.   

 
Region 10 
    Jean L., Kaitlyn F. and Lynda F. attended the Region 10 virtual meeting.  Kaitlyln L. gave an over-

view of the meeting. 
    - Elections for Region 10 are coming up.  
                      - The Region 10 show size increased in 2023. 
                      - Kaitlyn F. is stepping down as the Region 10 Youth Coordinator.   
 
OLD BUSINESS  
 
MN Horse Council: 
     Jean L. will reach out to Valerie T. to see if a check was sent for our dues. 
 
May Show Committee: 
     Jean L. suggested that a committee be formed to look at potentially holding a May show in 2025.  
      - Lynda F. volunteered to be on the committee.  If anyone else is interested, they are welcome to  
  contact Lynda. 
 
Board Members: 

•   Following the January meeting, the new Officers and Board Members will take over the roles.  
     President: Lynda Frenchick, V.P.: Jean Liestman, Treasurer: Valerie Temp and Secretary: Jaime   
   Liestman. 
      Board Members: Missy Beecroft, Darcie Michaelis, Kaitlyn Frenchick and Laura Loch. 

 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Membership Chairperson: 
     Roz G. has stepped down as membership chair.  Jean L. has agreed to take this position over.  

 
December 2024 NMAHA Meeting/Christmas Party:              
      The Green Roof Area Center is already booked on Saturday, December 7th.  Further discussion has 

been tabled until the March meeting. 
          - Option One: Move the date to Sunday, December 8th at the Green Roof Area Center. 
          - Option Two: Keep the date of December 7th and find a different location. 
 
Lynda F. made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:57 PM, with Laura L. seconding the motion. 

 Jaime Liestman, 
  NMAHA Secretary 
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I enjoyed being royalty in 2023, but it is the time 
for me to say goodbye to this year and hello to the 
next. I am very thankful for the opportunity to do 
royalty this year and for the people that make this 
association happen. I want to thank all of the 
members and the officials of NMAHA. Thank you 
to Jaime Liestman for managing the royalty pro-
gram. I am very excited to start the next NMAHA 
royalty season and to work with all of the people I 
get to. Thank you to everyone again and I hope to 
see yet another successful season! 

Thank you for the opportunity 
to represent NMAHA as your 
Queen in 2023! 
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